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	To: Superintendents and District Administrators 
From: Dawne Huckaby, Assistant Superintendent, Office of Teaching & Learning 
Re: 2016-2017 District Continuous Improvement Plan Submissions 

The Oregon Department of Education (ODE) is suspending submissions of District Continuous Improvement Plans (CIP) for the 2016-2017 school year and establishing a new due date schedule for all school districts. During the coming year, ODE will engage educators statewide in identifying both opportunities and requirements in the new Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) and will work to ensure that district planning optimizes the possibilities afforded to us at this point in time. 

District Requirements in 2016-2017 
Districts will focus on implementing their approved plans. In the 2016-17 school year, districts will only need to resubmit their plans for ODE review if there are substantial changes due to: 
• School or district improvement status under state or federal law; 
• Student academic achievement; 
• Student demographics (including changes in excess of 10% in identified subgroups); 
• Instructional staffing (either counts of personnel or changes in individual staff); 
• Financial resources available to the district; or 
• The district’s goals for student achievement. 

Districts will continue to use Indistar® for revisions to their CIPs and submission of Division 22 assurances, among other documents.

ODE Support in 2016-2017 
The Oregon Department of Education is committed to assisting schools and districts in the important work of self-assessment and continuous improvement planning. We will continue to review and report progress on the implementation of all districts’ CIPs and provide regional training and assistance. These training opportunities will shift from the mechanical aspects of the Indistar® tool to a focus on the use of data in plan development that addresses changes in student and/or staff needs. 

Additional information about CIPs can be found on the ODE website under Continuous Improvement Planning. 



